

RANDWICK PRECINCT

Facebook: "Randwick Precinct" For info about Precincts see: www.randwick.nsw.gov.au/Precincts

Minutes for General Meeting 7 February 2018, 7.30 pm

Please note all resolutions passed unanimously unless stated

Precinct	Randwick
Date, meeting time and venue	7.30pm 7 February 2018 in the Malabar Room, Randwick City Council, Avoca Street, Randwick
Welcome:	<p>Larry Vincent, Chair.</p> <p>Larry welcomed everyone to the meeting and gave an Acknowledgement of the local Indigenous People: "I would like to acknowledge that we are here today on the land of the Bidjigal people of the Dharwahal Nation. The Bidjigal people are the traditional owners and custodians of this land and form part of the wider aboriginal nations of the Sydney area. On behalf of Randwick Precinct Committee, I would also like to acknowledge and pay my respects to the Elders both past and present, and the many rich cultures of the people who live in Randwick."</p>
1. Attendance:	Larry Vincent Chair, Cr Kathy Neilson and 9 residents as per Attendance book
2. Apologies:	Nil
3. Declaration of interests:	Jo Chittick, minute taker, Amanda Mather, Community Engagement Officer (Council staff)
4. Confirmation of previous minutes:	Minutes of November 2017 meeting were accepted.
5. Correspondence:	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Response from Precinct Coordinator • Council meeting business papers and flyers • CSPC Meeting – Maroubra Police Station Monday 26 Feb 10am-11am • Mental Health First Aid course to improve the understanding of mental health issues and suicide in our community – Rotary Clubs of Maroubra and Randwick offer this course subsidised at \$85 – contact randwickprecinct@gmail.com if interested
6. Business arising from previous minutes:	<p>Precinct coordinator's response to November resolutions:</p> <p>Suggestions for Draft Operational Plan and Budget Resolution 01112017(1): <i>The Precinct's suggestions for the 2018-19 Draft Operational Plan and Budget have been forwarded to Karen Hawkett, Coordinator Integrated Planning and Reporting for inclusion in the Precinct submissions.</i></p> <p>Dogs and noise Resolution 01112017(3): The precinct committee asks council to provide a policy regarding barking dogs and the running of a dog minding business within residential premises.</p> <p><i>Council has no specific policy in relation to barking dogs associated with dog minding businesses. However, should Council receive a resident/customer concern regarding dog barking within a dog minding business, Council's Ranger would investigate the concern in the same manner as a concern reported regarding a barking dog kept at any premises.</i> <i>In this regard, Council uses the legislation and provisions of the Companion Animals Act 1998 in relation to nuisance type behaviour caused by a dog/or dogs barking.</i> <i>Should any resident wish to report a specific concern regarding a barking dog it is recommended the details of the concern be provided to Council's Call Centre and the concern will be referred to Council's Rangers for investigation.</i></p>

	<p><i>Furthermore, should there be concerns regarding the possible conducting of an unauthorised business at a subject premises, it is recommended that these concerns be addressed in writing to Council and the concern will be referred to the appropriate on-duty officer for investigation.</i></p> <p>Update on Darley Road work Resolution 01112017(4): Could council please advise the expected outcome of the works in this location. The precinct wants to know what's happening with the kerbing and guttering along Centennial Park just south of Govett Street, bordered by large orange water filled barricades.</p> <p><i>Works have been completed. The footpath was widened on the northern side of Darley Road to improve accessibility and width. In doing so a street light pole was relocated to the new extended kerb position. Council had to wait until several telecommunications companies relocated their services to the new pole before we could return to complete works. As mentioned the project is now complete.</i></p> <p>Resolution 01112017(6), (7) and (8): <i>The Council thanks the Precinct for their acknowledgement and support.</i></p>
<p>7. Councillor's report</p>	<p>Cr Neilson report</p> <p>Cr Neilson reported on:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Response from the community about whether to support rate increase • Heffron sports centre and Tennis Centre • Independent Hearing and Assessment Panel (IHAP) starting soon; community representatives have been selected • Our Community Our future workshops <p>Larry thanked Cr Neilson for her report.</p>
<p>8. Treasurer's Report:</p>	<p>No outgoing expenses</p>
<p>9. General Business</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Randwick health campus development – Update from Helen <p>Helen attended a working group following the presentation at the last meeting from Joy and Bob Wilson. The meeting agreed to invite Joy and Bob to the next meeting to give a further update.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Support for safe cycling environment <p>Resolution 07022018(1): The Precinct supports current initiatives and funding by Council to make RCC a 'safe cycling' environment for pedestrians, cyclists and motor vehicles. CARRIED</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Return and earn machines <p>Resolution 07022018(2): The Precinct requests Council to ask the NSW Government to increase the number of return and earn machines in the area (only one is at UNSW and it is inaccessible to vehicles), [Coogee Oval, central parking reservation at Maroubra Junction and Clovelly Beach carpark, Heffron Park and other locations are suggested]. Could Council correspond with Randwick Plaza and Royal Randwick Shopping Centre to ask them to consider installing machines (inside supermarkets). CARRIED</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Suggested tree locations in the Randwick precinct area – for discussion at next meeting. • Feedback on recent Our Community Our Future survey of residents

	<p>The meeting discussed the importance of the proposal for an arts and cultural centre and exhibitions of our rich cultural heritage.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none">• Invitation to Mayor or Deputy Mayor to meetings in April or May.• Larry to promote the next two Precinct meetings on Facebook (\$100 budget allocation).• Suggestion to invite Suzanne Lee from Council to talk about the Census results
10. Meeting closed:	8.40 pm
11. Next meeting:	Wednesday 7 March, 2018 at 7.30pm – Malabar Room, Avoca Street